
I oppose bill 3076 as it is continuing to add to regulations already in place for gun 

sales. This will add an additional burden to all gun dealers who will have to now 

have state licensing as well as federal licensing to sell firearms, leading to further 

restrictions to 2nd amendment rights. This is more of a control and harassment to 

gun dealers and does not offer any protections to our gun rights. This is a gateway 

to more gun control that the people have proved they do not want. 

Bill 114 was marketed to people as a better background checks but this is simply 

untrue. This bill was passed as a way for gun control that the people do not actually 

want, bill 3076 continues along the same premise as an amendment bill. The Oregon 

firearms safety act of 2015 SB 941 already makes the sale/transfer of firearms 

between non related private parties illegal, even before then in gun shows around 

Oregon had to have background checks dealers or private party since 2000 and we 

have had background checks for dealer sales in place from 1989.  

This bill 3076 has no fiscal impact statement, which means there is no budget for 

either bill regulations to be put in effect, and there is also no licensing system set 

up to take over the need that bill 114 creates and bill 3076 does not solve. This is 

an immediate infringement on 2nd amendment rights as we will not be able to 

purchase firearms if they’re put into place.  

I highly encourage this bill is not passed as it is an infringement on everyone’s rights 

as US citizens. 

 


